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Dear Shinto Friends,

1.

The Pontifical Council for Interreligious Dialogue sends you warm greetings and best wishes
for the beginning of a New Year, a celebration for all Japanese and in particular for the
followers of Shinto. On this joyful occasion, the customary visit to a Shinto Shrine will bring
millions of visitors, including many young people.

This year in our greetings, we would like to reflect together on the growing differences
between generations which today present notable challenges. The Catholic Church is
organising a world-wide consultation entitled “Young People, the Faith and Vocational
Discernment” in October 2018. The Preparatory Document for this meeting notes that
“Today’s generation of young people live in a world which is different from that of their
parents and educators. Economic and social changes have affected the gamut of obligations
and opportunities. The aspirations of young people, their needs, feelings and manner of
relating to others have changed as well” (n. 2). It further underlines that “In this context, the
old approaches no longer work and the experience passed on by previous generations quickly
becomes obsolete” (n. 3).

Clearly the generation gap is deep the world over, but especially in the more developed
countries such as Japan. This is marked by older and younger people who have difficulty
understanding each other because of their different experiences, opinions, habits, and
behaviour. The seeming division among the different generations also contributes to a
common problem that increasingly afflicts every generation, namely loneliness. Parents and
children can hardly find time together due to the fast-pace of modern lifestyles. The growing
lack of communication and interaction among people weakens bonds between generations
which were previously the means of passing on the cultural and religious heritage, as well as
the wisdom of elders to future generations.

Dear friends, we have a common concern and task to bridge this generation gap. By
experience, we know that leaving an inheritance of economic prosperity to the next generation
will not alone guarantee either happiness or a world of justice and peace. What we have is a
real treasure needing to be transmitted to the next generation, that is the spiritual inheritance
of our respective religious faiths. The threats to peace that presently trouble our world, which
the new generation will be called to face, will not be resolved by military confrontation and
hostility, but only by the wisdom and the power of dialogue, patience and magnanimity. This
is the spiritual heritage that we ought to pass on to the next generations.

Pope Francis encourages youth to cultivate close relationships with their grandparents and
with those who are older. He encourages them to listen to the elderly who have the wisdom
of life. He also points out that the grandparents themselves need to listen to the young in order
to understand their aspirations and hopes (cf. radiovaticana.va/news/2016/12/19). Thus, each
generation can foster and support the other through close interpersonal communication.

In the end we are human beings who are in essence relational and in need of meaningful
contact with each other. Thus, the best antidotes to an ever-widening generation gap are love
and understanding expressed in face-to-face interactions or even via digital media which can
be an opportunity for meaningful relationship when done in such a context.


https://dictionary.cambridge.org/it/dizionario/inglese/old
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/it/dizionario/inglese/young
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/it/dizionario/inglese/people
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/it/dizionario/inglese/understand
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/it/dizionario/inglese/their
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/it/dizionario/inglese/experience
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/it/dizionario/inglese/opinion
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/it/dizionario/inglese/habit
https://dictionary.cambridge.org/it/dizionario/inglese/behaviour

7. May the festivities of the New Year be a happy occasion where young and old come together
to rediscover their religious and traditional cultural values, bridging any distance between
generations. May the joint efforts of Christians and the followers of Shinto world-wide truly
help bring old and young to recognize the gift of one generation to the other, strengthening
society. With this common wish, we offer our cordial greetings once again to you, your
families and to your communities.

Happy Oshogatsu to all of you!

Cardinal Jean-Louis Tauran
President
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Bishop Miguel Angel Ayuso Guixot, MCCJ
Secretary
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